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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Thursday, April 05, 2012 3:44 PM
To: Judy Reid (JREID@waterboards.ca.gov)
Subject: Comingled Plume Account

Dear Ms. Reid, 
 
I have two sites under consideration for the Comingled Plume Account (CPA).  They are the Shell facility located at 1601 
Webster St. and the former Unocal facility located at 1629 Webster St., both in Alameda, California.  The two responsible 
parties for the sites, Equilon Enterprises (Shell) and Chevron (Unocal), in CPA claim no. CP0064 are in compliance with
Alameda County Environmental Health directives.  The Unocal site is preparing a pilot study work plan to evaluate the 
effectiveness of ozone injection for reducing residual chemical concentrations.  The work plan is to be submitted by April 
16, 2012.   The former Unocal site is currently vacant.  The site is undergoing quarterly groundwater monitoring to gather
baseline information prior to anticipated work plan implementation.  The Shell facility continues as an active service 
station and is undergoing semi-annual monitoring.  The semi-annual monitoring events for the Shell site are coordinated
with the Chevron site. 
 
Respectfully, 
Keith Nowell 
 
 
Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 

 


